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Dear Hookstone Chase families,
I hope this letter finds you all well. I am writing follow the letter you have received from Mrs Plews, our Trust CEO to explain the approach the Trust is taking to reopening schools to some children in June. Following the Prime Minister’s announcement on 10th May, we have been working flat out to plan and prepare for Hookstone Chase to reopen to some children in June. As always, the safety and well-being of your children and the school community is at the forefront of all of our decisions and as such, we have made a decision to start the return to school in a small measured way in order that we can test the systems that we have put in place and ensure there is a minimal risk to your children and my staff.
From 8th June, school will reopen to year 6 students who have requested places. If we can then safely accommodate more children, we will then reopen to Reception and Year one children from 15th June. Given the numbers of places that have been requested it is highly unlikely that any groups will be offered a full time provision. We will contact you with the details you will need in the week beginning 8th June.
School remains open as per government guidance to the children of critical workers and the definition of this can be found on https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision 
It is important to explain that, whilst I am working tirelessly to put things in place to mitigate the risk of spreading Covid 19, I cannot make the promise that the school will be safe. Throughout the lockdown, we have remained open to children who have parents that are critical workers and to children who we feel have vulnerabilities that are best supported in school. With just this small group it has been impossible to maintain social distancing as the very nature of children is to interact with each other and play and chat in close proximity to others. Despite our best efforts to keep social distancing, it is likely there will be times that this won’t happen and the more children we have in school, the higher the risk of the virus spreading.
New government guidance is released on a daily basis and we are unable to follow this to the letter as it recommends that we operate in isolated groups of no more than 15. In actual fact, most of our classes can only accommodate ten children and two adults if everyone is to remain 2 metres apart. We will therefore need to stagger the return and will not be able to provide a full time offer initially. 
The plan is to minimise the risk of spreading the virus through implementing a series of sensible precautions and measures:

· Children will be in small groups called ‘bubbles’ and will remain in them all day (including for lunch and play times)

· Children may not be able to be taught by their usual class teacher but we will try to ensure they are with a staff member they know well

· The home learning set by teachers will be the same as what is delivered in school

· There will be no whole school collective worship or gatherings

· Children will be seated at separate tables 2 metres away from their peers and class teacher

· Drop off and collection will be staggered to ensure no crowding. Only one adult may collect the children and any children who must accompany the adult must be kept with the adult and not allowed to play in the school grounds

· Learning equipment will be limited to that which can be easily and quickly cleaned each day

· This will mean the Reception and year one provision will be very different to normal

· Each child will likely be on a rota limiting attendance to specified days of the week in order to accommodate the required places and safety measures

· There will be no wrap around care option or breakfast club
· The group of children who have parents who are critical workers and children who are deemed vulnerable have to be given priority places and if they require a full time place they must remain in this bubble and not risk cross contamination by joining more than one bubble

· No bubble will be bigger than 15 children.

· Children will be provided with packed lunches as a school dinner option. These grab bags will be delivered to their class bases in order to reduce risk of spreading the virus. You may send your child with your own packed lunch and this must be in a disposable plastic bag with their name on. They will discard this bag in our waste systems so please do not include cutlery.
· Children need not wear school uniform and we ask that each day as they return home they take clothes off straight away and shower immediately. The virus lasts on clothing for around six hours and ordinary washing powder will kill it.

School has to be closed in half term in order to be deep cleaned and to allow staff time to work on plans and individual risk assessments. On June 1st and 2nd staff will be undertaking safety training and teachers will be contacting you individually if it is likely that your child will need additional support. Please be patient with us if you haven’t heard from us straight away. If you have requested the place, we will contact you as soon as possible after half term to discuss the plans. There is considerable preparation of the provision that must take place and many classrooms will need to have most of their provision removed. We will be doing this on the full week after half term. Further detailed plans will be shared with you later about drop off, pick up and timetables.

I completely understand that many parents are anxious about sending their child back to school and I know that many of you working from home are under a great deal of pressure to be able to keep on top of your work demands and so need the school places. I will do all that I can to mitigate the risks of spreading Covid-19 but we cannot completely remove the risk. Any parent who chooses not to send their child back and keep them safely at home should note that no parent will be penalised for their child’s non-attendance due to Covid-19. All children will be delivered the same educational offer whether they attend school or remain at home. 
As a Headteacher, the planning for this return has been particularly stressful. I am keenly aware of the responsibility that lies in my hands to ensure your child’s safety. I miss the children in school and would love to have them all back at the same time in June but it simply is not safe to do so, despite the government guidance. I ask most humbly that you remain patient with us as we are working our hardest behind the scenes through holidays and weekends to ensure we can reopen safely. This invisible threat is by no means gone from our community and it is vitally important that if you choose to send your child back to school, that your family sticks to the lock down guidance outside of school. The more children mix with others, the higher the risk of spreading the virus. We all have a key role to play in reducing the risks. I have committed to not seeing my own children throughout the lockdown in order to keep them safe and for me not to put myself at greater risk of bringing the virus in to school. I hope you are able to support me and the Hookstone Team with your own stand against the virus and keep yourselves safe at home outside of school hours.
I wish you all the very best and am grateful for your kindness and messages of support. I realise the challenge many of you face and am working tirelessly to get plans in place that will hopefully ensure we have mitigated the risks of anyone catching this virus.
Warmest regards,

Miss Watson
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